
 Community College District 3 
 Kitsap & Mason Counties 

 SGOC Executive Council Meeting 
 Regular Meeting Minutes 

 
 Special/Regular Meeting Agenda/ Minutes 

 Date:  April 21  th  , 2022 
 Time:  9:00 a.m. 
 Virtual Room:  https://olympic.zoom.us/j/5145282593 

 ●  Call to Order 
 ○  Brandon Gall called meeting to order at 9:20 a.m. 
 ○ 

 ●  Constitution Purpose Statement 
 ○  Read by Malikah Campbell, SGOC Advisor 

 Purpose 

 We, the students of Olympic College, recognize the need for 
 self-representation to initiate and promote student involvement in matters 
 of concern to the student body. Therefore, we establish the Student 
 Government of Olympic College to act as the democratic voice of the 
 students and to engage the campus community through programming, 
 services, and advocacy in accordance with the college mission. With 
 these statements, we hereby ordain and establish this constitution and its 
 By-Laws. 

 ●  Roll Call 
 ○  By:  SGOC Vice President Liam Hunt 

 SGOC Executive Council Roll Call 
Present/Not-Present/vacant 

 SGOC President 
 Brandon Gall 

 Present 



 SGOC Vice President  Vacant 

 SGOC Director of PR and Communications 
 Vy Le 

 Present 

 SGOC Director of Finance and Operations 
 Rosie Harper 

 Present 

 SGOC Director of Clubs & Student Life 
 Katie Sciarrotta 

 Present 

 Program Assistant/SGOC Advisor – Non-voting member 
 Malikah Campbell 

 Present 

 ●  Acknowledgement of Visitors 

 Adeline Bugg, here for chartering of Sexuality and Gender Alliance Club 
 (Saga) 
 Geddy, supporting Adeline as SAGA Advisor 
 Mira Wilde, here for volleyball club 
 Liam Hunt, here to be sworn in as the Vice President of SGOC 
 Kaede, here to be sworn in as Food Pantry and Office Assistant 

 ●  Approval of Agenda 
 Katie made a motion to approve the agenda. Rosie seconded. Motion 

 Carried. 
 ●  Approval of Minutes 

 ○  Rosie made a motion, Katie seconded, Motion Carried 

 ●  Public Comment 
 None 

 ●  Old Business 
 Residence Hall upgrades, approved request for technology upgrades in 

 dorms, a computer for the work study team, granted $12000, granted to Carly in 
 RH 

 Creative Writing Club was officially recognized last week 



 New Jersey Student Leadership Conference, leaving tomorrow via Kitsap 
 Airporter. Sending out itinerary and breakout sessions directly after meeting. Will 
 be allocating funds tomorrow on Airporter. 

 Portland NERSA conference with Jaymie, excellent experience for Brandon, has 
 been busy but is hoping to share what he learned over the conference. 

 ●  New Business 
 Chartering SAGA Club 
 Adeline: Saga is supposed to be an organization committed to the support 

 of LGBTQ+ students here at OC, connecting them to other orgs in the local area 
 to provide an additional support network. 

 Questions for the SAGA Club: None 
 Katie approves SAGA for chartership, Katie moves to recognize, Rosie 

 seconded, SAGA officially chartered. 
 Brandon thanks them for bringing back club 
 Volleyball Club Chartering 
 Mira: They’d like to start the club to meet once or twice a week, especially 

 to reach out to international students, and connect them with local student. 
 Sports are an easy way to connect because there’s very little language barrier. It 
 will also contribute to a good destressing activity to support work-life balance. 

 Questions from Officers: 
 Brandon: Have you spoken with Jaymie or Barry regarding using the gym 

 Mira: Yes, sent an email to Barry, but there has been no response 
 Katie: the club is eligible for chartership at this time, moves to recognize it, 

 seconded 
 Brandon: Thank you for making this club 

 Liam Hunt is sworn in as Vice President of SGOC 
 Kaede is sworn in as Office and Food Pantry Assistant of SGOC 

 ●  Officer Reports: See Below 

 ●  Announcements: 
 All future meetings will be held at 8:30 on Tuesdays 

 ●  Adjournment: Brandon adjourned The meeting, 
 Meeting ended: 9:55 a.m. 

 SGOC Executive Council Voting Record  Yea/ Nay/ Abs/ N. Present 



 SGOC President 
 Brandon Gall 

 _ 

 SGOC Vice President 
 Liam Hunt 

 y,y,y,y 

 SGOC Director of PR and Communications 
 Vy Le 

 y,y,y,y 

 SGOC Director of Finance and operations 
 Rosie Harper 

 y,y,y,y 

 SGOC Director of clubs of Student Life 
 Katie Sciarrotta 

 y,y,y,y 

 Officer Reports 
 SGOC President:  
 Off this week in Boston 
 Sent a few emails over the weekend. 

 SGOC Dir. Of PR & Communications: 
 ○  OCAB activities 
 ○  Posted on the tenure committee to try and get the word out. Making an 

 appointment with Shawn Devine, working to get a training done for 
 students 

 SGOC Dir. Of Finance & Operations: 
 Deliberations 
 Budget Hearing 
 Looking to formulate a budget based on average scores, waiting 
 Implementing an appeals process for next fiscal year, looking for funding to be a little 
 more equitable 

 SGOC Dir. Of Student Life & Clubs: 
 Club Congress hosted a Poulsbo club fair, got to meet many students and gained a lot 
 of interest. 



 Rosie and katie went to international orientation, was able to reach many different kinds 
 of students. 
 4 clubs in various stages of chartership, including volleyball club 

 Program Assistant/SGOC Advisor: 
 Formulating hiring committee for next year’s SGOC 
 Working on promotional materials, with big/small posters, canvas, social media, strong 
 coordination with communications 
 Trying to make sure everything is in place for people to leave for New Jersey 
 conference 
 Approved to change the website in place of Heather 
 Cochair for student advancement council for shared governance 
 Hopes to present SGOC needs to student advancement council 
 Brandon notes that Student Advancement is the funnest council, congratulates Malikah 

 Spenddown Plan updates: 
 Student focus group/information session scheduled 
 Is hoping to have it take place in the BSC common area, as that’s where students 
 congregate 
 This would be with the goal to have a student funded center, with it being somewhere 
 between 20 and 30 dollars in quarterly fees for a few years. 
 Has been working with someone with a lot of experience 
 Last time SGOC did this, around 750 students voted, partnered with the Y, but the 
 request was eventually disapproved by the board. The proposal might not go to the 
 board this year, but hopefully the vote will be finished by may or early june. Haven’t met 
 with YMCA yet, but the Y wants to move out of their old Bremerton facility. A portion of 
 the facility is owned by the city, the state and the government. Has a partnership with 
 UW, where Brandon visited with Trevor Ross to learn more about how it was funded and 
 made possible. Brandon was worried about how much of an influence the Y would have 
 in comparison to OC, but ended up being encouraged by what he saw. The Y will 
 expand the student base and resources offered to students, and will be a great addition 
 to student life. 

 Questions: 
 Rosie: Would a Y partnership open up more work study positions? 
 Brandon: UW has it done that way, but if it were here, most likely the Y would be in 
 charge of the hiring process. Supposedly, 85% of employees are students, so the short 
 answer is yes. One advantage of this is Child Watch, which is similar to childcare. This 
 will provide additional support to our current childcare department, which has a staffing 
 issue. Childcare can only have 16 or 17 students working. 



 Malikah: Brandon could you give details on working in Alaska? 

 Brandon: Taking off May 7th to get recertified in First Aid and CPR in Alaska. Hoping to 
 work more weekends, a 3 on 4 off or 4 on 3 off. Schedule will fluctuate a little bit, but I 
 will try to maintain good communication. Wherever the Executive Council Meeting 
 lands, Brandon will try to be sure to get that day off. 

 Malikah: Future executive council meetings. The current schedule has everyone 
 working on Mondays. Unfortunately, Tuesdays, Liam has class on Tuesdays and an 
 internship. (Judie Jose calls, and Katie has to leave for class). If we did Tuesday, it 
 would have to be 8 AM. Other than that, Mondays are best. Every other day, the 
 schedule staggers too much to really be workable. It can be pushed to 8:30 instead. 
 (Brandon further advises meeting be pushes to 8:30) 

 All future meetings will be held at 8:30 AM on Tuesdays 


